STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

2800 BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.0. BOX 317546
NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 0613-1-7546
Phone: (860) 594-2680

January 2, 2020
To: Interested Construction and Engineering Firms
Subject: Request for Statement of Qualifications

Resurfacing, Bridge Rehabilitation and Safety Improvements on [-691
State Project No. 0079-0244, Town of Southington and City of Meriden

The Connecticut Department of Transportation (CTDOT) is seeking to engage Construction
Contractors and Design Engineers to execute a Design-Build contract for the final design and construction
of the subject Project.

This Project is located on I-691 in the City of Meriden and the Town of Southington, Project begins
at log mile 1.32 (Route 5) and extends to log mile 4.84 (Route 322). It is anticipated that the scope
of work under this Project will be as defined below. Aspects of the Project scope are subject to
change prior to the issuance of the RFP.

Major project elements include, but not limited to the following:

« Pavement rehabilitation

Roadway drainage and cross culvert investigation/repairs
Minor bridgework

Guiderail upgrades

Highway design and construction

Traffic engineering

Hlumination

Contractor Quality Control

» Environmental permits
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All interested parties must comply with the document entitled “Design-Build Procurement Request
for Statements of Qualifications (RFQ)” for State Project Number 0079-0244, Superstructure
Replacements and Related Work. The RFQ provides details and requirements of the first stage of
the selection process. This document is available at the following link for The Department of
Administrative Services, State Contracting Portal for Department Of Transportation projects:
ConnDOT Bids and RFPs (State Contracting Portal-Transportation, Department of).

This solicitation is open to all Contractors prequalified in Work Classification Group No. 7 - Road
Construction and Rehabilitation: Limited Access Highways/Freeways. Contractors that are not
prequalified may apply for prequalification as outlined in the RFQ document attached. A Design
Engineering firm is required to be part of the construction Contractor’s team or the Construction
Contractor must have qualified designers within its organization. Qualifications of the Design firm
or designers within a Contractor’s organization will be demonstrated though the information
submitted in response to this solicitation.




Circumstances may require rescheduling or cancellation of projects, should such action be
necessary the Department would be under no obligation to provide supplementary work for the
teams selected for this project.

All inquiries regarding the RFQ insist be directed to the Department contact person identified in
said document.

Very truly yours
Dunham, P.E.
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